

Minutes of a virtual annual meeting of Cherry Burton Parish Council held on Tuesday 4th May 2021 at 7pm.

Present:- Parish Councillors Peirson (in the Chair), Arandle, Baker, Dickinson, Huntsman, Jeffrey, Lindsey, Sutcliffe and Wardale.

Clerk - J.Wardale

5 members of the public

ERY Cllr Greenwood

- 05/21/01 Apologies for absence
None
- 05/21/02 Declarations of Interest
Allotments - Cllr Peirson
Tennis Club - Cllr Baker
- 05/21/03 Register of Interest Forms
These had been sent out and needed to be returned.
- 05/21/04 Election of Chairman
Cllr Peirson was nominated, seconded and elected.
- 05/21/05 Election of Vice Chairman
Cllr Lindsey was nominated, seconded and elected.
- 05/21/06 Parish Council Committees
The following committees were elected:-
Local Council Award – Cllrs Lindsey, Sutcliffe and Wardale.
Personnel – Cllrs Lindsey and Jeffrey,
- 05/21/07 Election of 3 representatives to the Sportsfield Management Committee
Cllr Wardale, Baker and Arandle were elected
- 05/21/08 Election of 2 representatives to the Christmas Lights Committee
Cllr Peirson and Sutcliffe, Jeffrey and Arandle were elected.
- 05/21/09 Confirmation of Subscription
The following subscriptions were agreed :-
ERNLLCA
Microsoft Office
Bit Defender anti-virus
One.com website

Zoom – there was a discussion as regular virtual meetings would be ending but it was useful for smaller groups.

Resolved – not to renew the subscription and use 40 minutes free facility.

05/21/10 Minutes of the meeting held on 13th April 2021 were agreed and signed as a complete record.

05/21/11 Matters Arising not covered on the Agenda.

Lions Bench

The bench had been installed and a plaque attached. The Lions had requested a handover meeting.

Resolved – to get agreement about a date.

Devolution letter –

Cllr Lindsey had circulated a proposed letter from the PC to ERYC objecting to the lack of consultation about the devolution proposals. Cllr Greenwood advised that there were new leaders at ERYC, and the merger may not go ahead.

Resolved – it was agreed to send the letter.

05/21/12

ERYC Matters

Highway Matters

Bishop Burton Road

Katie Stork had responded about Bishop Burton Road. No further funding was available to improve the pedestrian use of the road as ERYC consider it a low priority and, overall, the road has a good safety record. ERYC would not support reducing the speed limit on the road as they consider that this would be unrealistic for this type of road and would in any case result in little compliance.

Further signage, which had been suggested by a resident, can only be used in specific circumstances and Bishop Burton Road does not meet the criteria for these signs.

Cllr Sutcliffe mentioned that the PC had agreed to do a consultation and it was agreed that this would be mentioned in the next newsletter. Cllr Lindsey agreed to help with the consultation.

Resolved – to forward the response to Mr Tomkys.

Community Speedwatch Session

Cllr Peirson reported that there have been two sessions with approx. 200 vehicles in an hour being logged from outside The Hall. The plan is to do other sessions on Bishop Burton Road.

He felt there was a need to recruit more volunteers and to put up permanent signs warning of the sessions, as cars were slowing down when they saw the temporary ones.

Resolved – to contact ERYC about permanent signs.

Notice of road closure from ERYC

This was due to take place on Newbald Lodge Road on the 12th July 2021. Information had been placed on the website and noticeboard.

Cllr Lindsey asked about the works on the Malton Road, but no notice had been given about these.

Village Walkabout

A date was agreed for an unofficial walkabout before the meeting with ERYC, to flag up any issues and to ask on Facebook for issues from residents.

Cllr Wardale volunteered to do the official walkabout.

05/21/13

Correspondence received:-

Letter re new Lions bench

A letter had been received from four residents expressing concern about the new bench potentially causing nuisance problems and the lack of communication about the siting. A PC response had been sent and the site would be monitored.

Newsletter

Mrs Kneeshaw had written to say that she would be happy to help pulling together a joint newsletter with the Village Hall. It should cost between £15 to £25 per issue with one A4 side for PC and one for Village Hall
Resolved – this was agreed, and the Chair asked for any articles that could be included to be forwarded.

Information re Project Gigabit

Following the meeting with representatives from Kingston Communications about improving broadband speeds in the village, notes of the meeting had been circulated. Broadband upgrading would be taking place in the village, but they wanted the outlying properties to register interest and with sufficient support they (KC) could qualify for grant funding. Cllr Peirson asked about the value of publicising the new service and Cllr Lindsey mentioned that they would be supporting community activities. He had suggested including them at the Village Show.
Resolved – to make residents aware of the opportunity on the Facebook page and the PC website.

05/21/14

Finance

Accounts for payment

The following payments were agreed:-

J.Wardale	Salary & expenses April	£ 358.28
Cllr Jeffrey	Plants for Nature Trail	£ 50.48

05/21/15

Village Infrastructure

Planning applications

21/00876/PLF Erection single storey extension at 8 Highgate – no comments

21/01278/PLF Erection single storey extension at 19 Highcroft – no comments

Planning Enforcement had responded following concerns about the restoration of the wall around Cherry Burton House. They have given advice to the resident about the correct materials to use in this type of repair.

Sportsfield

Cllr Baker reported that FA funding was still being investigated. The upgrading of the lounge is underway and the changing rooms should be completed in the next couple of weeks and funding secured. The Nature Walk proving popular and lots of positive comments.

Allotments

Following concerns from some allotment holders on the Bishop Burton Road site about security, it was agreed to investigate getting a fence erected to separate the plots from the Nature Walk.

Resolved – to arrange a site meeting with representative plot holders to discuss.

05/21/16 Community Issues

Pond

Ongoing.

05/21/17 Local Councils Award Scheme

The new criteria have been examined and actions outstanding were identified.

The document review list has been circulated and needs to be discussed, and hopefully agreed, at the next meeting.

There are a number of documents that need urgent review:-

Asset register with depreciation policy

Risk management

Health and Safety

Sportsfield constitution

05/21/18 Personnel Issues

A meeting is to be arranged shortly.

05/21/19 Agreed items for publication

Appeal on Facebook for any issues in the village to be discussed at the Walkabout

Project Gigabit

Notice of impending road closure.

The meeting ended at 8 pm.

